
 

Weekly Newsletter 
Spring 4, January 27th 2017 
www.penponds.cornwall.sch.uk 
 

01209 713929  
secretary@penponds.cornwall.sch.uk 

 @Penponds_School 

This week’s focus: Fast Learning 
Everyday across the school 
the children practice, ’Fast 
Learning’. Using a maths 
grid like the one shown 
here, the children time 
themselves on precise, 
accurate rapid recall of 
number facts or calculation 
strategies. Children aim to 

achieve their Personal Best, or PB, by working quickly through 
the grid to really embed their knowledge. We’ve seen real success with this strategy 
with children moving from 14 mins to complete a grid to under five minutes over a 6-
week period. As facts are learnt new calculations are added such as multiplying 
fractions to keep moving the cutting edge of learning forward. 
 
Mini Olympics at CSIA with Trencom class. 
Yesterday we went to CSIA to compete against other primary schools. We did the 
600m, 100m, 200m, high jump, Frisbee throwing, long jump, rock climbing, javelin, 
blindfold course and shot put. TJ won the blindfold course challenge and Alex won the 
200m. Morley was second in the Frisbee throwing with Jayden taking first place. 
Someone from Rosemellion school won the javelin. Although it was very sunny the 
wind made it freezing cold. TJ said, "it was one of the coldest days ever in school!". It 
was a very enjoyable day where people were confident, creative and curious about all 
their different sports. It was also nice to watch lots of other schools competing. Report 
by Alex and TJ. 
 
Homework club 
We are delighted to annouce that we are now able to offer a homework club on 
Thursday until 1615.  The club will be open to pupils from year 1-6 and will enable 
children to stay in school and complete homework tasks which have been set in class. 
The children will be able to access the full range of resources in school to tackle their 
homework and will be encouraged to develop their independent learning skills.Mrs 
Wills, one of our Learning Assistants in Godophin class, will run the club supported by 
Mr Richards. The club will start next Thursday 26th January.  If you wish to add your 
child’s name to the list please email secretary@penponds.cornwall.sch.uk 

 

 
The Challenge has been set.  Are 
you an Extreme Reader? Books 
don’t need electricity!  We can read 

Dates for your diary: 
 
31st Jan – Online Safety 
presentation 
1st Feb – Bikeability for 
Year 5 
2nd Feb – Bikeability for 
Year 5 
3rd Feb – Youth Speaks 
competition 
8th Feb – School Ofsted 
readiness check 
10th Feb – Wear a Hat 
day 
13th to 19th Feb – HALF 
TERM 
2nd Mar – World Book 
day 
6th Mar – Carn Brea and 
Godolphin class Eden 
trip 
24 Mar – Red Nose Day 
 
This week’s awards: 
 
Top Table:  
Zabe, Keira, TJ, Bonnie-
May 
 
Headteacher:  
Zabe, Tristan, Jack B, 
Sophie L, Emily S 
 
Carn Brea:  Erin, 
Brindley, Griffin 
Godolphin: Emelia, 
Jessica 
Trencom: Jake, Alice 
Tregonning: Alfie, Jack I 
 
Attendance: 
Carn Brea: 98.29% 
Godolphin: 95.77% 
Trencrom: 98.29% 
Tregonning: 98.62% 
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them anywhere and everywhere! We are inviting you ALL (including parents!) to take 
the Penponds Extreme Reading Challenge.  Think about different, exciting, fun and 
SAFE places you can enjoy a book.  Children – tell your parent/carer your idea and ask 
them if they could take a photograph of you reading your book in your ‘extreme’ place.  
Email entries to secretary@penponds.cornwall.sch.uk   
Have Fun Extreme Reading! 
 
BBC Children in Need 
We've received the great certificate for supporting Children in Need. Thank you for 
supporting this great cause. 
 

 

Attendance Trophy: 
Tregonning 

Attendance badges: 

This week in our 
celebration assembly 
100% attendance 
badges were given to 
the 39 children who 
managed to be in school 
for all of the autumn 
term. Congratulations! 

Sainsbury's Active Kids 
vouchers 

We are now collecting 
active sports vouchers 
from Sainsbury's to help 
us buy new sports and 
cooking equipment for 
the children. Our 
collection box is situated 
just inside the sliding 
door of the foyer.  
Please send in the 
vouchers with the 
children. Many 
thanks for your support. 

Quote of the week: 

If you can’t explain it 
simply, you don’t 
understand it well 
enough – Albert Einstein 
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On Tuesday 31st January straight 
after school Ms Percy will lead an 
online safety presentation in the hall 
for parents. Ms Percy is our Child 
Exploitation and Online Prevention 
Ambassador and will cover how to 
keep your child safe when accessing 
the internet and the latest advice 
and guidance from the police. The 
children will have an assembly earlier 
that afternoon and we are offering 
free afterschool club for the duration 
of the presentation to those parents 
who need it. If you wish to attend 
please email 
secretary@penponds.cornwall.sch.uk 
so we can get an idea of numbers – 
refreshments will be available.  Many 
thanks for your support on this 
important issue. 

 
School Uniform price increase 
Please find attached uniform price list showing current and price increases from 28th February (Price and 
Buckland supplier).  Any uniform purchased after 28th Feb will be at the increased prices – if you planning to 
purchase any uniform please try and get it before the price increase!  Uniform going up in price: 
 
Sweatshirts from £8 and £8.50 to £9 
Cardigans from £9 and £9.50 to £10 
White Polo Shirts from £6.95 to £7.50 
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HAT DAY. On the last day of the half term, Friday 10th February, we are inviting the children to wear 
their choice of hat for the day for a small donation to Barnardos.   Barnardo’s believe in supporting 
every child to fulfil their future dreams. Hat Day is all about those dreams – if you could be anyone 
you wanted, who would you be? On February 10, children will have the chance to be that person.  

Maybe it’s a doctor, or a teacher, or a racing driver. Maybe it’s a wizard, an astronaut, a dinosaur? The main thing 
is to use your imagination and have a great time – so get your thinking caps on 

School Text Messaging Service 
We are now able to text message parents; we will start using this service in the coming weeks.  Initially only 
urgent texts will be sent, e.g. if a football game is cancelled.  For more details, please see: 
http://www.penponds.cornwall.sch.uk/web/text_messaging_service 
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